

12 November 2019

Dear Parents and Carers,

I am delighted to have been appointed as the new SENCO for Axe Valley Academy.

I am an experienced SENCo and have worked in the role in Primary Schools for over 20 years. I have also spent time working as an Early Years Advisory Teacher and am a qualified Teacher of the Deaf.

I am aware of the very good work already taking place at Axe Valley Academy for children with SEN and now that I have come on board I am looking forward to providing additional support to the SEN team. I have been spending some time getting to know the Learning Support Team, staff and students and already feel part of the school.

I would like to invite any parents of children with SEN to an Open Morning to meet with myself and other members of the Learning Support Team.

The Open Morning will be on Tuesday 19<sup>th</sup> November from 9.30-11.30am in E3 (Learning Support). Please come to the main school reception and they will direct you.

I hope to meet many of you there.

Kind regards,

Gill Cooper **SENCo** 

